
CANDELA
2 8  O C T O B E R  2 0 2 1  |  V O L .  1 7

St Mary's Primary School ,  Greensborough
Telephone: 03 9433 4000
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God of mountain
and forest, 

God of wind and
sea,

God of rain and sun,
God of storm and

tempest,
God of the gentle

breeze,
God of fire and ice,

God of firm rock,
God of sweet

blossoms,
God who is merciful

justice,
God who is deep

peace,
God who is heartfelt

compassion,
God who is eternal

love,
God who is

generous mercy,
God who is ever

constant,
Be with us on our
journey today and

every day.



Amen.

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,
A message from Principal Marisa Matthys
We Welcome All Students to Onsite Learning
Daniel Andrews’ announcement on the weekend regarding the return of all year levels
on the 3rd November was such welcome news. It certainly provides us with a sense of
returning to normality. I wish to take this opportunity to thank all students, parents and
staff for their perseverance and resilience through another year of uncertainty and, in
many cases, disappointment at the cancellation of events. Hopefully we can soon come
back together and reignite our strong sense of community.
 
At this stage, the canteen is unable to open. We will inform everyone when it will be able
to resume. Uniforms will continue to be ordered through our admin team.

Farewell To Amanda
Our wonderful ICT leader, Amanda Greig will be sharing her incredible skills with a
different entity in 2022. Amanda is leaving St Mary's to work for Compass. Amanda has
chosen this new direction to suit her family situation and to engage in a new challenge.
Amanda is an exceptional leader and educator and we are so grateful for her knowledge,
diligence, commitment and hard work over these past two years. We are so sad to see
her leave but also excited for her. We hope to see her return one day to St Mary’s and
wish her well for the future.

Working Together in Mission
MACS Governance has launched the Working Together in Mission Charter for parishes
and schools. Our role is to bring the document to life. The document clearly outlines the
role of the Principal working together with Fr Steve in nurturing the catholic identity,
religious dimension and faith formation of the school. It defines the role of the parent as
the first and most important educators of their children. It talks about the importance of
parent engagement in the life of the school through the School Advisory Council and in
the parish and school community. We will continue to draw upon this document.



Mask Wearing
As per the latest organisational guide, for all school settings, the Victorian Chief Health Officer directs students in
Year 3 to Year 6 to wear face masks when indoors on school premises, unless an exception applies. The CHO also
strongly recommends students in Prep to Grade 2 to wear a face mask indoors at school or OSHC program.
Although mask wearing regulations may change in the public domain, schools will continue to expect students,
parents and staff to wear their masks until otherwise informed.

Transition
On Wednesday 3rd November St Mary’s is thrilled to be hosting its first transition session for our 2022 Preps. We
have organised nine groups and will be communicating the time slot for each child. Unfortunately, parents are
unable to attend therefore we have shortened the time to half an hour to enable the children to familiarise
themselves with the classrooms and time to meet the Prep teaching group. Hopefully the 2nd session on
November 9th will allow some greater opportunities. Please meet physically distanced outside our admin area.
The teachers will come and greet you and the children and take them into the classroom. 
 
School Hats
Just a reminder, school hats are to be worn during all outside activities, by all students and staff.
 
Safety in the Carpark
It has come to my attention that unsafe practices are occurring at pick up and drop off times. It is imperative that
when using the drop off zones, students' school bags must not be in the boot because the student should
promptly be exiting the car on the footpath side and parents/carers remain in the car. It is dangerous walking in
between cars. Secondly, the carpark is not a playground! Please ensure all students are standing with you, not
rolling on the grass or playing chasey amongst the cars. Thank you for your support in this matter as child safety
is paramount.
 
Student Attendance
On Wednesday the 3rd November all students will return to onsite learning except those quarantining and our
hearts go out to them and their families. If for whatever reason you have chosen to keep your child at home you
will need to speak with me. Your child will be marked as absent as remote learning finishes on Friday 29th
October. Naturally if your child is unwell please keep them at home and go through the regular policy of
informing the school before 10am. We are so excited to have everyone return.

Covid Positive Update
On a positive note, thus far all close contacts have tested negative. Our prayers and thoughts are with our
student and their family, and our parent and their family, who have tested positive. We look forward to
welcoming you back soon.




OUR VISION



St. Mary's is a
dynamic Catholic

community of
empowered

learners engaging
justly in the world.

Staffing 2022
I have been conducting interviews throughout this month as
there will be some staff changes in 2022. Once I have completed
staffing, I will inform everyone of the changes and the various
year levels and leadership positions that teachers will be
working in.
 
 
Visitors to St Mary’s
The use of Service Victoria QR codes for electronic record
keeping is now mandatory in all schools to enable the effective
contact tracing of any COVID-19 cases. At this stage,
unfortunately, parents are not permitted to enter the school
premises. Essential visitors to our school admin building must
comply with density limits, face mask requirements, QR code
check-ins and practise respiratory etiquette and good hand
hygiene. Once volunteers are permitted to resume, they will be
required to sign in and provide their vaccination status.

A message from Principal Marisa Matthys,  continued.

God Bless,

Marisa Matthys
Principal
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Thanksgiving

Mass, 9:15-11:15am
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Dear Families,

Attached with this Candela is important information regarding 2022
School Fees. Please read this carefully in preparation for the next year.
There is a slip attached to the letter that will need to be returned to the
school by the 3rd of December to acknowledge that you have received
the information.

Thank you to all families that have paid their fees this year.
Outstanding 2021 Fees are now overdue. If you do not have an existing
arrangement, please make your payment as soon as possible. All fee
statements are sent via email at the start of each term. Please ensure
that you check your SPAM folder if you have not received your
statement in your inbox, or contact me to check.

Many payment plans need to be assessed to ensure that the amount
will cover you for 2022. Please check the new fees information and
assess your amounts. Any adjustments to existing plans can be
emailed to accounts@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au.

Please note that existing payment plans may have an end date if you
did not nominate for it to be ongoing. Please check with me if you are
unsure. Payment plans that have an end date will require a new form.

If you would like to start a payment plan please fill in one of the
attached forms and return to the email as above, or drop it in to the
office. These forms can also be located on the school website under
Enrolments, School Fees.

Thank you and kind regards,
Rochelle Mietus
Finance Manager

School FeesSchool Fees

mailto:accounts@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au








Prep S

Koby L
For approaching remote learning with
maturity and an awareness that it is
important to always present neat work
that shows how skilled you are!

David H
For always giving encouraging and
timely feedback to your peers.

Charlotte T
For showing determination as a writer
and never giving up. I am so proud of you
Charlotte

Prep D

Winnie A
For returning to school with enthusiasm
and having the confidence to ask
questions and contribute to class
discussions. Super proud of you Winnie!!!

Eve P
For returning to school with a positive attitude.
You always arrive prepared to learn and engage
with your peers respectfully. It has been a
pleasure to watch all your hard work. You are a
star Eve!

Prep KB
Nicholas P
For the super work you have been showing in
our maths warm ups remotely and back at
school . You are able to recall number facts
quickly and accurately. Keep up the wonderful
enthusiasm for your learning Nicholas.

Alexander T
For the excellent work you have put into your
reading and recognition of heart words.
Throughout remote learning you made a huge
effort and always completed your reading tasks.
Keep up the super work Alexander!

1MZ
John S 
For returning to school with a positive and
enthusiastic attitude. You adapted so well to
remote learning and the return to school.
You should be very proud of your efforts!

Greta M
For returning to school with such an enthusiastic
attitude and for bringing joy to your classmates by
bringing everyone a welcome back to school note. You
bring so much positivity and warmth to 1MZ and we
appreciate you! 

1V
Yvette S
For returning to school with such enthusiasm.
Thank you for working hard and always
demonstrating our classroom expectations. You
bring so much joy to our classroom Yvette! 

Zara B 
For showing a positive attitude towards your
learning. Thank you for continuing to work hard
in the classroom and for always demonstrating
the 3Rs. Keep up the wonderful work!

1W

2P
Aaria M
For the happy and positive attitude you bring to
school everyday. You are always keen to help
out students and teachers in any way you can.
Keep it up!

Julia P
The great effort you have been putting
into your SeeSaw tasks. They are always
done to your best standard, Well done!

2M

2S

3G

3S

3L

All of 1W!
For working hard and successfully completing remote learning!
You returned to school with big smiles and a positive attitude.

Great Work!

Harry C
For responding to advice and utilising
strategies to help you use your learning
time positively.  Keep this up Harry!

Isabella S
For arriving early to school and showing great
courage, returning to the classroom with a positive
attitude. You had a go at all the activities and had so
much fun playing with your friends again. Well done
Isabella, I’m so proud of you! 

Nicholas P
For working hard to complete classroom tasks within the
set time and for showing great courage and resilience
settling back into school again after such a long period at
home remote learning. Congratulations Nicholas, you’re a
superstar! 

Caitlin N
For your consistent effort in producing your best
work throughout remote learning. You approach all
tasks with thought and attention to detail, and have
demonstrated organisation during all meets and
tasks. Great work, Caitlin!

Finn L
For consistently putting in your best effort,
great job Finn!

Alice Z
For putting in an amazing effort every day during remote
learning to complete all your learning tasks to a high
standard! You have shown incredible resilience,
responsibility and respect throughout all of lockdown.
Well done Alice!

Carmina G
For maintaining a positive and responsible
attitude throughout all of remote learning.
Your actions and words put a smile on
everyone's faces and help everyone to feel
included and welcome. Keep it up Carmina!

Student of the WeekStudent of the Week

4HW
Teagan T
For displaying persistence and resilience when faced
with challenges. Teagan, you are so dedicated to your
learning. You continually seek and respond to feedback
in order to refine your learning strategies, particularly in
the area of Maths. Well done!

Jessica L
For contributing to and actively participating in the
Maths Fun Morning. You displayed enthusiasm and a
willingness to try your best throughout all of the
activities.  You were a standout on the day! Well done.

Archie D
For putting in a fantastic effort throughout
remote learning. You have responded to
feedback and shown organisation when
completing tasks. Keep up the super work
Archie!

Savannah O
For consistently showing a positive attitude and
growth mindset throughout remote learning.
You have shown great organisational skills
between onsite and offsite learning. Keep up
the fabulous work Savannah!



4L

4M

5G

5V

5W

6O
ALL STUDENTS IN 6-O!!

For their positive, engaging and fun return to onsite learning at the end of Week 3. To see the delight
on the faces of all students as you socialised and interacted after being apart for a long period of time,

brought joy to Mr.O’s life. The overall, holistic development of all students was displayed on this
momentous day. Well done everyone on a successful transition back to your final term at St. Mary’s

6B
ALL STUDENTS IN 6B!!

For their positive, engaging and fun return to onsite learning at the end of Week 3. To see the
delight on the faces of all students as you socialised and interacted after being apart for a long
period of time, brought joy to Mrs.B’s life. The overall, holistic development of all students was
displayed on this momentous day. Well done everyone on a successful transition back to your

final term at St. Mary’s

6C
ALL STUDENTS IN 6C!!

For their positive, engaging and fun return to onsite learning at the end of Week 3. To see the
delight on the faces of all students as you socialised and interacted after being apart for a long
period of time, brought joy to Ms.C’s life. The overall, holistic development of all students was
displayed on this momentous day. Well done everyone on a successful transition back to your

final term at St. Mary’s

All 4L! 
Well done on your positive engagement throughout remote learning this

term! You have shown amazing resilience throughout remote learning.
Keep bringing Joy on our return to school! 

ALL STUDENTS IN 4M
You are ALL to be commended for your adaptability and flexibility this term. Your perseverance and
persistence for being ready to learn both remotely and on-site has been AMAZING. You have done

this all with smiles on your faces, incredible effort and a willingness to continue to achieve and
improve. I could not be prouder of you all.  I look forward to spending a JOYFUL Term 4 together.

ALL 5G!
For your positive, engaging and fun return to onsite learning this term. To
see the joy on your faces as you reconnected with your peers and teachers

was wonderful to see.

ALL 5V!
For your positive, engaging and fun return to onsite learning this term. To
see the joy on your faces as you reconnected with your peers and teachers

was wonderful to see.

ALL 5W!
For your positive, engaging and fun return to onsite learning this term.

To see the joy on your faces as you reconnected with your peers and
teachers was wonderful to see.

Art

Student of the WeekStudent of the Week

Music & Drama

Science & Digi Tech

Alexander F PKB - For completing and submitting all Art tasks during Remote learning.
Your creativity is very refreshing
Ava B 4HW - For creating amazing Art pieces during remote learning. Thank you for your attention to
detail and for taking great pride in your work. Congratulations.
Isabella B 6C - For your outstanding contributions to our Art lessons. Your consistency, creativity and
attention to detail are greatly appreciated. Congratulations.

Finn L 3G - For doing an astonishing improvised performance and sharing it
online with me
Ollie F 5W & Eva M 5G - For sharing some amazing ideas for our Year 3, Year 4
and Year 5 collaborative play called A Very Bushy Christmas

Owen P, 5W
For sharing your astounding science facts and
understandings wIth the Grade 5’s during our
google meets. Keep extending your
knowledge and sharing your thoughts and
ideas because they are brilliant!

Kalia O, 5V
For creating wonderful science demonstration
videos on seesaw. It is fantastic to see that you
are doing scientific investigations during
remote learning and sharing your learning in a
creative way. Keep up the great work Kalia!

Great Work!Great Work!













One Point Perspective
Isla 3L 2









Gustav Klimt
Inspiration "Tree of

Life"
Isabella B 6C 2

Paper construction
Halloween Fun 
 Audrey J 2S 2

Celebrate return to
school  "Fireworks"

Cohen S 1MZ 2

One Point Perspective 
Ava B 4HW  2

Busy Bee
Chloe F 3S

Photomontage
"This is our World"

Oliver F 5W

"I scream for ice cream",
Paper construction 

Elisha P  PKB 2

Andy Warhol Inspiration
Leo Co  5G







H O O R A Y ! !

S A V E  T H E  D A T E  F O R

P R E P  O R I E N T A T I O N S

O N - S I T E  A T  S T  M A R Y ' S !

SAVE THE DATE

PREP

ORIENTATION

3 - N O V E M B E R

9 - N O V E M B E R

17 - N O V E M B E R

P L E A S E  K E E P  A N  E Y E  O U T  F O R

C A L E N D A R  I N V I T E S .

I F  Y O U  H A V E  N O T  R E C E I V E D  A N  I N V I T E  B Y  29 -

10 -2021  P L E A S E  C H E C K  Y O U R  S P A M  F O L D E R








